
The Church Of   
All Saints 

& St. Joseph  
Parish 

All Saints 
310 South Ninth Street 
Keokuk, Iowa 52632-4604 
Telephone: 319-524-8334 
E-mail address: 
keokukallsaints@diodav.org 
Fax number:  319-524-8358 
www.allsaintskeokuk.org 
Diocese: www.davenportdiocese.org 
 
St. Joseph 
508 Cedar Street 
Montrose, Iowa 52627-2740 
Mailing Address:  
310 S. 9th St. 
Keokuk, IA. 52632 
Telephone: 319-524-8334 
E-mail address:  
montrosestjoseph@diodav.org 
Fax number:  319-524-8358 

Church Of All Saints 
Mass  
Wed.-Fri. 8:30 am, Sat. 4:30 pm,  
Sun. 8:30 am & 10:30 pm. 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
 Saturdays at 3:00 pm  
 
Baptisms:Call or stop in the office to give 
information  and schedule the date and 
time. 
Marriages: Contact The Church of All 
Saints six months ahead of your wedding. 
Ministry to the Sick: Inform office if home 
bound parishioners would like to receive 
communion at home.  
Church Office Hours:   
9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m., Tues.-Fri.   
All Saints Prayer Chain: Call Carlene 
Lemon 
with prayer requests (524-3235). 
St. Vincent Catholic School 
2981 Plank Road, Keokuk, IA 52632-2399  
(524-5450)  
School Principal:   
Shari Bozorgzad (524-5450) 
Parish Council Meetings are held the 
1st Tuesday of each month at 7:00 pm.  
All Saints Council Members: 
Gabe Capaldo- President 
Mindi Davis– Vice President 

Dian Schleier– Secretary 

Julie Love        

Kate Sammons 

Mark Heston       
Dennis Lucido       

Jackie Ebeling 
Paul Leudtke                                                                                              
 
 
 
 

                                                                  
St. Joseph 
Mass 
Tuesday at 5:30 pm and  
Saturday at 6:00 pm. 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
By appointment 
 
Baptisms: Call or stop in the office to give 
Info. and schedule the date and time. 
Marriages: Contact The Church of All 
Saints six months ahead of your wedding. 
Ministry to the Sick: Inform office if home 
bound parishioners would like to receive 
communion at home.  
Church Office Hours:   
9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m., Tues.-Fri.  
Parish Council meetings for St. Josephs 
are held on the 2nd Thursday of odd 
numbered months at 6:00 pm. 
St. Joseph’s Council Members: 
Bob Reid - President 
Chris Galle - Secretary 
Deb Holtkamp 
Terry Umthun 
Ed Smith 
Aljean Smith 
 

All Saints Pastor 
 Fr Dave Brownfield PhD. 
 brownfieldd@diodav.org 
Parish Life Coordinator of St. Joseph & 
Pastoral Associate of All Saints 
 Trevor Pullinger MA 
 pullingert@diodav.org 

Parish Pastoral Council President Of All 
Saint 
  Gabe Capaldo…….(319)795-2970 

Parish Pastoral Council President Of St. 
Joseph 

  Bob Reid………….(319) 470-1915 

Parish Lay Directors of All Saints 
 John Logsdon……(319) 795-3113 

 David Schmid.……(319) 524-6931 

Parish Lay Directors of St. Joseph 

 Barb Schau………(319) 470-7703 

 Deanna Smith……(319) 470-3153 

St. Vincent Catholic School Principal  

 Shari Bozorgzad MA Ed.  

 shari.bozorgzad@keokukcatholic.org 

School Board President 

 Matt Ruhl…………(319) 524-5450 

Bulletin Deadline:  Bulletin articles are due in the 

office by 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday or they will not be 
printed. Mail your Ads to me, drop off in Rectory or 
email them to keokukallsaints@diodav.org or  
montrosestjoseph@diodav.org   

To report child abuse contact: 

Iowa Department of Human Services  
Child Abuse Hotline: 800-362-2178 and if it  

Involves clergy or church personnel also notify 
 Alicia Owens, the Victim Assistance Coordinator,  

563-349-5002; vac@diodav.org or  
PO Box 232, Bettendorf, IA  52722-0004. 

http://www.allsaintskeokuk.org
mailto:vac@diodav.org


Mass Intentions 
 

All Saints, Keokuk 
WEDNESDAY, December 29, 2021 

8:30 am  † No Mass 
 THURSDAY, December 30, 2021 

8:30 am  † No Mass 
FRIDAY, December 31, 2021 

8:30 am † No Mass 
SATURDAY, January 1, 2022 

9:30 am † Dave & Kennedy Rose McNally 
4:30 pm  † DeVere & Margaret Hemann  

SUNDAY, January 2, 2022 
8:30 am  † Patricia Ross  

10:30 am † People of the Parish   
St. Josephs, Montrose 

TUESDAY, December 28th, 2021 
5:30 pm †  Winn & Mary Buettegen 

SATURDAY, January 1st, 2022 
6:00 pm † Flower Memorials 

The Holy Family December 26, 2021 

Readings for the week of  
December 19, 2021 

Sunday: Sir 3:2-6, 12-14/Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5 [cf. 1]/
Col 3:12-21 or 3:12-17/Lk 2:41-52 or 
1 Sm 1:20-22, 24-28/Ps 84:2-3, 5-6, 9-10 [cf. 5a]/1 
Jn 3:1-2, 21-24/Lk 2:41-52 
Monday: 1 Jn 1:1-4/Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12 [12]/Jn 
20:1a, 2-8 
Tuesday: 1 Jn 1:5—2:2/Ps 124:2-3, 4-5, 7b-8 [7]/Mt 
2:13-18 
Wednesday: 1 Jn 2:3-11/Ps 96:1-2a, 2b-3, 5b-6 
[11a]/Lk 2:22-35 
Thursday: 1 Jn 2:12-17/Ps 96:7-8a, 8b-9, 10 [11a]/
Lk 2:36-40 
Friday: 1 Jn 2:18-21/Ps 96:1-2, 11-12, 13 [11a]/Jn 
1:1-18 
Saturday: Nm 6:22-27/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 [2a]/Gal 
4:4-7/Lk 2:16-21 
Next Sunday: Is 60:1-6/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-11, 12-
13 [cf. 11]/Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6/Mt 2:1-12 

 

Gifts for Baby Jesus 
On Christmas Eve, leave a gift for baby 
Jesus at the Nativity for Birthright of Keokuk. 
Gifts will be collected January 9th. 
Needed items are diapers (sizes 2,3,4… no 
size 1 please), winter clothing and snowsuits 
(sizes newborn to 9 months), small toys, 
board books, baby wash, baby lotion, etc. 
NO receiving blankets please. 
 

Decorating All Saints  
Take-down of Christmas décor will take 
place on January 9th at 1:00 pm 
 

Epiphany  
Blessing of the Home 

Join us (All Saints & Saint Joseph’s) on the 
weekend of January 2nd for the blessing of 
Epiphany Chalk on the Solemnity of the 
Epiphany. Blessed chalk can be taken home 
and used to bless your home. Handouts will 
be given out explaining how this can be done 
in each home as a family. Remaining 
Blessed Chalk will be available at the Parish 
Office on the front porch. 
 

Reminder 
Contributions to the Church and School need 
to be received by Monday, December 27th to 

be included on your 2021 contribution 
statements. Thank You! 

 

Cookie Sales 
Thank you to all the people that baked 

cookies and bought cookies. We realized a 
profit of $940.00. Merry Christmas to all! 

-Jeanene Breitenstein 
 

Thank You from Father 
Thank you very much for your generosity 
and kindness that you have shown me. You 
have been so generous to me this 
Christmas. The gifts, food, cards and money 
are greatly appreciated. Thank you again 
and may God Bless you all for the generosity 
you have shown me and our parish this year. 
 

New Year Day  

Mary Mother of God, New Year Day, is not 
an Holy Day of Obligation this year because 
it falls on a Saturday. However, there will be 
a Mass at All Saints on that Saturday 
Morning at 9:30 for those who still wish to 
celebrate the New Year Day with Mass. 

 

All Saints Financial Update 
For Sunday November 14, 2021 

Sunday Envelopes $3389.43 

Offertory: $208.50 

Building Fund: $690.58 

Other:  $530.16 

 

Total: $4,818.67 

Needed: $8,000.00 

Checks to Ladies Of Charity: $120.99 

Check to Limited Resources: $67.19 

Checks to School’s Plural: $2155.00 

July 2021—October, 2021 

Parish Income                     $92,742.39 

St. Joseph’s Financial Update 
For Saturday December 11, 2021 

Sunday Envelopes $389.00 

Offertory: $6.00 

Total: $395.00 

July 2020—June, 2021 

Parish Income                     $54,429.07 

Parish Expenses $36,118.98 

Ramblings of the Pastor 
 
Merry Christmas on this second day of Christ-
mas and please celebrate the remaining days 
of this joyous season with the same happiness 
as you did the first.  
A father returned from works and is asked by 
his child how much he made per hour: The 
father responded that not even mommy knows. 
The child persisted, and said “Daddy, please 
tell me please!” The father, who was tired, 
finally replies, “Thirty dollars per hour.” The 
child then asks him for ten dollars. The father 
angrily asks “So that was the reason you 
asked how much I earn?  The child replies, 
“No, Daddy, I need another ten to buy an hour 
of your time?”  J The readings today have an 
important message for all of us, and that is all 
of us give time to our most valuable invest-
ment, family. Let us hope our children don’t 
need to purchase our time. 
 
The Catechism of the Catholic Church (2223) 
reminds us that "Parents have the first respon-
sibility for the education of their children.  They 
bear witness to this responsibility first by creat-
ing a home where tenderness, forgiveness, 
respect, fidelity, and disinterested service are 
the rule.” The Catechism adds that “Parents 
have a grave responsibility to give good exam-
ple to their children” by helping them to put the 
spiritual goods before the material goods. The 
Church reminds children that they contribute to 
the growth of holiness of their parents. This is 
done through mutual love, mercy and sacrifice. 
With Jesus being the greatest gift that God 
offers us, family is the next greatest gift that 
God offers to us. This gift is realized when we 
learn to love and forgive each other by being 
loved and forgiven. Let us celebrate family, as 
God’s gift to all of us.  

Sgt. 1st Class Derek  Morales - U.S. Army  
CPO Richard Jon Naber  - U.S. Navy  
Lt. Col. Joseph Richards - U.S.A.F.  
CDR Jeremy Robertson - U.S. Navy  

Maj. Joshua J. Aeschliman - U. S. Army  
Spc. Tyler Orr - U. S. Army  

Maj. Landon Ewers - U.S. Space Force  
Sgt. Zachary T. Dohrn - U. S. Army 

Colonel Art Sellers - U. S. Army 
PV2 Joseph Corvaia - U.S. Army  

Staff Sgt. Michael F. Marlin - U.S.A.F. 
Staff Sgt. A Noah Dunlap - U.S .A.F. 

Sgt. Rowan Goldie– U.S. Marines 
PVT Tyler Miller– U.S Army National Guard 

SR Branddyn O. Barker– U.S. Navy 
PVT Darryn R. Barker-U.S. Army 

Lord, hold our troops in Your loving hands.  
Protect them as they protect us.  Bless them and their  
families for the selfless acts they perform for us in our 

 time  of need - Amen 



The Holy Family December 26, 2021 

ST. VINCENT’S SCHOOL 

St. Joseph’s Corner 

 
Reflections of the Parish Life Coordinator 
Nazareth was a poor and small community of approximately 480 people (in the 1st Cent.) 
built into a hillside in Lower Galilee. There is no direct mention of the name in the Old Tes-
tament however the prophets prophesy such a town, yet we know of it by direct name from 
the New Testament as well as through archeology. Mainly a farming community, one which 
no doubt had need of day laborers such as St. Joseph. 
 
The Holy Family no doubt travelled with their village to make their annual devotions at the 
Temple for Passover as many devout Jews would. We find the curious happening that Je-
sus would stay behind to be about the things of “his Father’s house.” 
St. Bede talks of this moment in his reflection when he says “Our Lord Jesus Christ as a 
child, that is, as one clothed in the fragility of human nature, had to grow and become 
stronger, but as the eternal Word of God he had no need to become stronger or to grow. 
Hence he is rightly described as full of wisdom and grace.” 
 
What is most surprising perhaps is the response of Mary & Joseph. Many times we may 
see Mary & Joseph’s patience and forbearance as unrealistic, but they respond to Jesus 
not in a violent or abusive manner but as one who is indeed full of wisdom and knowledge 
and treat him with the respect that this wisdom requires. In our culture, we have a bias to-
wards treating children as less-than, as if their experiences or knowledge (or lack of 
knowledge) doesn’t matter.  
 
We see that as parents Joseph and Mary chose understanding and listening over shouting 
or violence, mirroring the love of the heavenly Father. In response to the immediate thought 
about maintaining boundaries scripture tells us of Jesus that he was obedient to Joseph 
and Mary throughout his childhood. 
 
Research shows that respect and strong bonds of relationship go much further in a relation-
ship with a child over parental attempts to coarse or control. If we love our children into the 
good and the true, mirrored after the love of God the Father with mercy and compassion 
they too will grow in wisdom and knowledge. May we love with the heart of God the Father! 

SCRIP IS BACK! 

Now Available at Church after Masses when 
sellers are available!!!! Holiday deadline is 

over but we will still have scrip for your 
 everyday needs:) 

Monday, Jan 3rd 
Classes resume! Hooray, welcome back! 

12:15 All School Assembly 
 

Tuesday, Jan 4th 
Pray for no snow 

 
Wednesday, Jan 5th 

1:05 Dismissal 
1:30 to 3:30 PLC for teachers 

 
Thursday, Jan 6th 

11:30 Student Ambassador meeting 
 

Friday, Jan 7th 
SPIRIT DAYYY!!! 
1:00 Holy Mass 

 
Spirit Day - Please bring 50 cents on Fridays if 

you wear blue jeans with your spirit shirt.  If 
you prefer, you can pay $16 for the whole 

school year.   
Collection will go to a charity at the end of the 

school year.  Thank you. 
____________________________ 

Please have students wear tennis Shoes 
on Mon., Wed., and Fri. for P.E. classes.  

 

A Very Happy New Year! 
Shari Bozorgzad School Principle and St. 

Vincent School Faculty and Staff! 

 
Administrative Assistant 

Opening  
St. Vincent School 

If you or anyone you know is interested in the 
position, contact school principle Shari 

Bozorgzad 319.524.5450 The position is 
available immediately, and Tammy’s last day 

was December 17,2021 
 

Christmas Break… When 
does it end? 

School is set to resume bright eyed and 
bushy tailed on Monday, January 3rd, 2022. 

Excited to see everyone after a great holiday!  

All Saints ADA Goal  
Thank you for your generous response to 
the request from Bishop Zinkula to make a 

pledge to the Annual Diocesan Appeal.  
We are now at $39,558.00 or 88.84% of 

our parish goal of $44,525.00.  
For those who have not returned their 

pledge envelope, please consider making a 
donation. Your generosity can help us meet 

this important parish obligation. 
 

Schools Plural Goal  

$70,000.00  

TOTAL INCOME $29,347.00 
  
AMOUNT TO GOAL $40,653.00 

Merry Christmas & a very 
happy new year! 

 

I want to wish everyone a warm and beau-
tiful Christmas for your family from ours.  

 

I also hope that the new year will bring you 
many blessings and newfound hope.  

Trevor Pullinger 

Thank You! 
 

My family and I want to thank you for your 
kindness and thoughtfulness this Christ-
mas season. Thank you for your cards, 

gifts, and well wishes! May God continue to 
bless and watch over you, you are all in our 

continual prayers! 
The Pullinger Family 

First Penance Retreat 
Please pray for our Frist Communion families 
who will have a retreat on the afternoon of  
January 9th  
This will prepare our young candidates for their 
First Penance, which is an exciting  
step towards First Communion which will take 
place in May. Please keep everyone in your 
prayers for this exciting journey of faith! 



4a 4a 

OUR BULLETIN PATRONS 
 

In loving memory of: 
 

Patrick Albergo 
Jim Backlin 

Angela & Gus Buthman 
__________ 

June Bevering 
__________ 

The Breitenbucher Family 
__________ 

Roy, Mary, and Lisa Caufield 
James, Lucille and Mary Lu McPherson 

__________ 

Tony & Pat Cetta 
__________ 

John & Donna Coffield   
Cristine Coffield-Tallarico 

Bill Bauer, Brian Stice 
__________ 

Francis & Mary Delaney 
Jim Delaney  

__________ 

The Donahue, Prunty, Erlandsen & 
McMahon Families 

__________ 

The Dohrn & Runge Families 
————— 

Bill & Jean Goetz; Marilyn Goetz 
Joe & Nellie McAndrew; Jeff Hanan  
Judge & Mary Frey; Anna Leggett;  

Buell & Ann Smith; Dan & Greg Kraus; 
Shea & Toole Families; Jim Toole 

Nathan & Sarah Smith 
__________ 

The Hartley Family 
__________ 

Hendricksmeyer & Loter Families 
__________ 

Don & Jean Mackie 
__________ 

The Marlin Familiy 
Richard & Dorothy Dawkins 

__________ 

David McNally 
Kennedy Rose McNally 

__________ 

The Otte Family 
__________ 

The Pflug Family 
Carl & Bonnie Pflug 

Carol Ann Pflug 
__________ 

Milton & Maxine Ross 
Daniel Droe  

 Etta Cahill Walker 
__________ 

Leonard J. Yerhart   
Peter Clark Yerhart 
Jamie H. Yerhart 

__________ 

Gary R. Young 
Virginia R. Wixom 

__________ 
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Enderle
Heating & Air Conditioning

Bus.: (319) 524-8672

DAN OTTE

3533 Main St., Keokuk, IA 52632

E

FRIENDS OF KEOKUFRIENDS OF KEOKUK K 
        ANIMALS        ANIMALS

(FOKAS)

319-524-1127
Donations/memorials assist us in 

providing subsidized spay/neuter 
programs, Humane Education, and 
emergency veterinary assistance.

HELP US HELP THEM! Thank you!!

P.O. BOX 1181

KEOKUK, IOWA 52632

Teri Dunlap, EA    Matt Dunlap, EA 
Elizabeth Bell, EA, LPA, ABA 

Haley Hageman, CMA 
Emily Steffensmeier, CPA.

2406 Main St • Keokuk, IA 52632

319-524-7278       Fax 319-524-1286

matt@taxesplusia.com

Where Faith & Knowledge Meet

 This Ad Sponsored by  

Decker Manufacturing Company and employees

1328 Concert St.	 278 West Main St. 
Keokuk, IA 52632	 Kahoka, MO 63445
319-524-3377	 660-727-3311 
1-800-524-3395	 1-800-659-9179

www.vigenmemorialhome.com



			   For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com		 Church of All Saints, Keokuk, IA	 A 4C 01-0370

Income Tax Planning & Preparation, 

Business Record Keeping, Payroll, 

Auditing, Business Review

Phone: 319-524-1040

3111 Main St., Keokuk, IA

(319) 524-2902

“SERVING YOU SINCE ‘52”

HICKEY  
CONTRACTING 

COMPANY
CONCRETE CONTRACTORS

MIKE & KAREN HICKEY

DAN HICKEY

524-4015	 Keokuk, IA

AMI  
Pipe and Supply Co.

Distributors of Industrial Pipe, 
Valves and Fittings

John and Pennie Rothgeb 

319-524-8231

Lee County Mutual

Insurance Association

322 4th Street,

West Point, Iowa 52656

319-837-6421
888-282-6421

917 Blondeau, Keokuk		  Evan D. Printy, Jim Printy 
319-524-2340	 www.dejongsfuneralhome.com	 Funeral Directors/Owners

• Carpet and Upholstery Cleaning 

• Water/Smoke Damage Restoration 

• Commercial Janitorial 
• Hard Surface Floor Care 

• Deodorizing and Odor Removal

319-795-2314

2210 Avenue H 
Fort Madison, IA  

 
319-372-4233

      River Ridge Orthodontics
Daniel Garrison, DMD, ABO

Teresa Salino-Hugg, DDS, MS

Orthodontics Specialists 

319-752-2025 
  www.riverridgeortho.com

Elysia Mahoney  309-337-0136 
Lacy Ames  319-795-0644 

2015 Main St • Keokuk, IA 52632

Working for
Southeast Iowa

www.pilotgrovesavingsbank.com

Contact Terri Roe to place an  
ad today! troe@4LPi.com 
or (800) 950-9952 x5897

Gemini Travel, 
Shuttle & 
Excursions

PAT & CHUCK MAYFIELD
629 Blondeau St Ste. 101

319-524-1461
www.geminitravelinc.net

FOR ALL YOUR TRAVEL NEEDS


